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Damascus, Deir-ez-Zon, Mosul and Urfa, to be "Inde-
pendent Arab," under distinct separate British and
French political influence. Unlike most persons who have
expressed an opinion about these two agreements, Colonel
Lawrence, that Oxford graduate who stepped from
archaeology into Arab diplomacy, states that he is pos-
sibly "the only informed free-lance European who sees
no inconsistency or incompatibility between them: the
trouble has been, he states, that the Sykes-Picot Agree-
ment no longer satisfies the British and French govern-
ments, and taken by itself it is unworkable. "The geog-
raphy of the agreement is the geography of the White
Knight, and it makes a similar irruption into economics
when it lays down that the Baghdad rule may not be
finished till a Euphrates railway has been built!" If
the published rumors are to be believed, it is not to the
credit of British diplomacy that during the progress of
the World War, the Sherifian Agreement was not made
known to the French and the Sykes-Picot Agreement was
kept secret from the Arabs.
Mention should also be made of other secret treaties,
including the Partition of Asiatic Turkey (Select Docu-
ment 7), according to which France, Great Britain and
Eussia planned to divide up practically all of Asiatic
Turkey, but made allowance for the Arabic formation
of an "Independent Arab State, or a Federation of Arab
States." Italy, however, who had entered the war fol-
lowing the secret Pact of London (Select Document 3),
demanded further explicit acknowledgment of her post-
war claims, which were duly incorporated in the St. Jean
de Maurienne Agreement (Select Document 9); this last
agreement is also cited because it was a potent cause of
subsequent political and military events in Turkey, even
though its provisions had little reference to the Arab
regions.
The declaration of Lord Balfour on November 2,1917

